
BULLETIN 
 
NO:   18-05   
 
DATE:   January 5, 2018 
 
TO:   All Personnel   
 
FROM:   Chris Webber, Assistant Fire Chief, Emergency Operations  
   Kevin Ester, Assistant Fire Chief, Business Operations 
 
SUBJECT:  Workplace Drug and Alcohol Testing Changes 
 
 
The Department of Transportation (DOT) has updated their Workplace Drug and Alcohol 
Testing program effective January 1, 2018.  San Diego City is required to comply with these 
regulations for commercial drivers.  Commercial drivers will now be tested for four semi-
synthetic opioids in addition to the drugs currently listed on the DOT drug testing panel.  
This change effects commercial drivers with a Class A or B driver’s license and Class C 
license holders who transport 16 or more passengers or transport hazardous materials, select 
agents or toxins.  The attached memorandum outlines the changes and presents the updated 
drug testing panel.  Please review this memorandum and forward all questions through your 
chain of command. 
 
 
 






